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Action Items

On behalf of Johnson City ISD, | am writing to correct inaccurate information in your original request for comment on July 5t In your
email, you stated that former JCISD Superintendent, David Shanley, received “a $265,727 severance package” at the time of his
August 1, 2017 resignation. This is inaccurate. Mr. Shanley was paid his salary of $148,066.44 for work done from July 1, 2016
through June 30, 2017. Mr. Shanley also agreed to assist the District from July 1, 2017 through August 1, 2017, in order to ensure a
smooth transition to the new Superintendent. For this additional work, Mr. Shanley was paid his normal daily rate for a total of
$5,955.39. All of this money was paid to Mr. Shanley in the form of wages for work performed. These amounts do not constitute
“severance” and were not based on or the result of Mr. Shanley’s resignation and retirement. The JCISD Board of Trustees did agree
to reimburse Mr. Shanley for up to 150 days of paid leave that he earned — but did not use — during his 13 years serving JCISD. The
total reimbursement amount made to Mr. Shanley was $99,256.50. You also mentioned that Mr. Shanley “even took his district-
issued desktop computer.” While this is an accurate statement, the computer in question was obsolete and had no fair market value.
While | appreciate your interest in JCISD and the opportunity to provide input on this story, | do hope that you will correct these
inaccurate statements before publishing your story (or make an immediate correction if you have already published). Please do not
hesitate to contact me if you have any questions about this information

Should you have any further questions please give me a call.

Erin R. Fasel

Johnson City ISD
Assistant Superintendent
830-868-7410
efasel@jcisd.txed.net



